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Dear Families,

Thanks for all of your hard work with the Light Fair!  I hope you enjoyed it like I did.  This year I have the unique opportunity to walk in the shoes of first grade parent and 1-2 teacher at the same time.  As I was helping Amanda with her light project,   I had to walk the fine line between helping her realize her vision and taking over entirely.  It’s hard to do!  I learned a lot about my daughter and how she thinks.  

The projects are valuable for many reasons.  They help students think about all they’ve learned and put it together in new ways.  They help children form new connections with their parents as they learn and work together.  They give children experience with public speaking before they are old enough to fear it.    I know that project work can be time consuming and I thank you for the quality time you gave to your child these last couple weeks.
Timelines and Skylines


We’ll start the new unit, Timelines and Skylines with some map work.  We are going to make a book of maps called You are Here.  We’ll find our place in the solar system, world, continent, country, state, etc. Get out your city maps!  Your kids are about to become very interested!
Camping Trip


Did you know that we go tent camping every year at Baker Park?  It’s a room 102 tradition that goes back at least two teachers before me.  This year, rooms 102, 104 and 106 are going together.  If this idea is new to you, talk to a second grade parent they’ll tell you how great it is!  What I need you to do now is save the date- This year we plan to camp May 18 and 19th.  This falls a week before our traditional date.  We’ll need lots of parents helping.  There’s lots more camping news to come.
The Website


Julian’s dad Kevin has been taking lots of pictures of classroom events and has put them onto a website parents can access!  He is also our official reporter to the Barton website.  To visit,  click on this link, or type it in.  Thanks a million, Kevin!

http://kinneavy.com/room102.

Conferences

Thanks to all who came in for conferences on Thursday and Friday.  If you still need to schedule a conference, let me know.  I’ll try to accommodate your schedule.   Thanks!  Kristin

